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Somerton Somerset TA11 7HG
Tel. 01963 240667
Fax. 01963 240230
Committee meeting of the Ladies Section of Wheathill Golf Club on
Date     Wed. 19th April.  6.00.p.m.  2017
Venue:   Jubilee Room, Wheathill Golf Club
AGENDA
Present


Sue Bamping


SBa
Ladies Captain


Melanie Brewin

MB
Vice Captain


Sandra Bradshaw

SB
Secretary


Sue Harrop


SH
Handicap Secretary


Joan Stone


JS
Competition Secretary


Jan Finan


JF
County Delegate


Ann Gates


AG
Committee Member/ Eclectic


Greta Hillier


GH
Committee Member
1. Apologies for absence
Pam Frith


PF
Past Captain
Helen Lane


HL
Treasurer
Lynn O’Neill


LO
New Members Delegate
2. Approval of minutes of previous meeting  - The Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 15th March were accepted as an accurate record.
Proposed by …JF…… Seconded by   .SH…  Signed by Lady Captain
3. Matters arising
I am now looking at the Ladies’ account in more detail with David Gregory. It appears that he and I are looking at amounts from different times.

Items from the Main Committee
· It was agreed that the cost of the Presentation evening be kept at £3.00 pp. The food would be plated sandwiches per table of four. If people wished to be seated in larger groups they would need to inform Gunnar prior to the evening so that the food could be sorted beforehand.

· Andrew asked that members refrained from hitting aimlessly across the Academy Course.

· Andrew requested that it was not requisite for the marker’s name to be on the score card. He understood that it was helpful but considered it to be harsh to disqualify people if it was omitted. He stated it was not a rule of golf.

· Martin Liley has succeeded in obtaining £500 funding from the SGU for coaching targeted at Juniors with handicaps.

· It was proposed to reintroduce the twice yearly Team Captains’ Challenge; instead of two separate competitions the winning team would be the one with the highest aggregate after the two rounds of golf. The first round would be held in late April with the second round in the early autumn. The team trials will continue at the discretion of the team captains, no specific dates will be entered into the club diary. This proposal was agreed unanimously and will be implemented in 2018.

4. Lady Captain’s Report
Kath James and Caroline Wolfe put on a brave fight in the Daily Mail Foursomes against Long Sutton. Unfortunately, they lost on the 18th. 

The Club Vice - Captains’ team played very well on March 18th to win the contest with the Club Captains team. 

The Skittles evening on the 29th March was very enjoyable, thanks to Jean and Jane for organising the evening, yet again.  It was held at a new venue- The Cross Keys at Lydford which proved to be a great success.  

Andrew is trying to encourage ladies to come and play at Wheathill. On May 2nd he is hoping to have a Ladies Fun Day. It involves a Wheathill lady inviting another lady who has never played golf, or who would like to have a go at golf. Both would have some instruction on the range and attempt to play the academy course. A little bite is included and the cost is £5.  Please can you cast an eye at some of your friends?

Joan and Lynn Liley played the Centenary Plate at Minehead yesterday and won the match.  Congratulations to both.
5. Lady Vice-Captain’s Report
The first friendly of the year was played at Wheathill on 11th April v Cricket St Thomas. The result was as 3 and 2 win for Wheathill. I was unable to attend due to work commitments but hear that Sue Bamping carried out the captains duties smoothly in my absence. 

The first Tri-match of 2017 was played yesterday at Cricket St Thomas.

Results are as follows:  Cricket St Thomas    185
                                      Long Sutton              181




  Wheathill                  172

The team sheet for the away friendly at Long Sutton on Monday 8th May 2017 is on the notice board in the locker room.

The sign- up sheet for the home friendly on 23rd May v Isle of Wedmore will be taken down shortly.

Entries for the mixed open are trickling in; the first batch of cheques has been passed to Helen to bank.

I have sent off the entry forms and cheque for 4 teams, 24 ladies in total, for the Cricket St Thomas rally on Monday 17th July. I am just chasing the last few payments and CDH numbers that were omitted. 
6. Treasurer’s Report
	Date
	Comp
	Entries
	Income
	Expenses
	Profit
	Entries
	Profit

	04.03.17
	Celee Trophy
	24
	72
	60
	12
	24
	6

	09.03.17
	Medal - Midweek (Cancelled to 05.10.17)
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0
	0

	11.03.17
	Stableford - Weekend
	9
	27
	22
	5
	7
	3

	19.03.17
	Medal - Weekend
	4
	12
	11
	1
	6
	7

	23.03.17
	Stableford - Mid Week
	6
	18
	16
	2
	20
	8

	
	TOTALS
	43
	129
	109
	20
	57
	24

	
	MONEY AT BANK
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Current A/C - Includes £86.00 to be paid in prize money for Eclectic
	£820.09
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Reserve A/C
	£589.53
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Charity A/C- 2017 DSAA
	£921.03
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Open Comp  Entry Fees in Current A/C figures above
	Ladies - £352.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Mixed - £124.00
	
	
	
	
	


7. Competition Secretary’s Report
     Competition Results:
      Tuppy Trophy 
1st - Joan Stone

2nd - Jen Warmington

3rd - Sue Moon

Margarita Cocktail played 2nd April

Entries 10 teams of 2 players
1st - Judith Rowsell/Sandra Bradshaw with 36 Points

2nd - Sue Harrop/Heather Bush with 35 points

      3rd - Sue Bamping/Anne Scott with 33 points

Coronation Foursomes
Entries 8 teams of 2 players

1st - Sue Rees/Heather Bush with 40 points

2nd – Lesley Wills/Denise Malling with 35 points

Centenary Plate
Lynn Liley & Joan Stone won their first round match at Minehead against Enmore.

Review of last months’ competitions
Eclectic Review

I have received some feedback regarding the new arrangements for eclectics.            The general opinion is that a six month period is too long. No alternative suggestions have been received but perhaps we should consider arranging 3x 4 month periods. However the first month of the winter session must start in November. There might be difficulties with this arrangement but the decision will be deferred until a later date.
8. Handicap Secretary’s Report
MARCH MEDAL

19.03.17

1ST  Helen Lane  82

2ND  Melanie Brewin  82      

3RD  Jill Byrne     84

Lowest gross Les Wills 100

(4 entrants)
This was a qualifying competition with reductions only.

MARCH STABLEFORD

23.03.17

Division 1

1ST  Janette Stewart 31pts
2ND Sue Ovland 28pts

3RD  Sue Harrop  28pts
Division 2
1ST  Heather Bush 28 pts

2ND  Kath James 23 pts
(6 entrants)

This was Non Qualifying due to the course set up.

APRIL MEDAL

13.04.17
1ST  Caroline Wolfe  67

2ND  Greta Hillier      68

3RD  Heather Bush     69

Lowest gross Greta Hillier 85

(16 entrants)
HANDICAP REDUCTIONS

Greta Hillier 17 to 16

HANDICAP INCREASES

 Kate Cleverly  10 to 11

NEW HANDICAPS -   None
HANDICAP NEWS
The handicap committee has been discussing medical certificates. Each section should annually review their members who are using buggies in competitions because they have a medical certificate. We have one lady Louise Gillies with a medical certificate from April 2016. It was suggested that a medical certificate lasting for a period of 12 months was too long and that a 6 month period would be more realistic. We should also decide who holds the medical certificates in our section. It was agreed that after the Handicap Secretary had checked them the Secretary would be responsible for holding them.
9. County Delegate’s Report
I would like to say a well done to Gin & Lesley who came a creditable 13th out of 34 in the Fowler Brooches Competition held at Minehead & West Somerset on the 27th March.  I recommend to all Lady Golfers to enter the County Competitions as one is able to play different courses and meet other Ladies from Golf Clubs all over Somerset and have an enjoyable day.
10. New Members Report – Nothing to report at this time
11. Juniors – Nothing to report at this time
12. Starters for Men’s Competitions – Starters are required for :
The Camelot Shield, 30th April         – from 9.30 onwards

The Cyril Gallie Competition, 14th May.
Volunteers from the Committee were received to cover both events.
13. Correspondence – None received.
14. AOB
SH.   Ladies who play at clubs other than Wheathill in non-qualifying competitions must record their results. This was mentioned at the 
Ladies Get- Together. SH suggested that we make forms available for ladies 

to complete by the end of the season. All lady members will be informed of this by email.

MB.  Team shirts – The spearmint coloured team shirts with sleeves are still available but sleeveless ones are only available in Spring Green. Several members of the Committee mentioned that they thought the quality of these shirts was poor and would prefer cotton team shirts in the same colour. MB agreed to investigate if this option would be possible.
AG.  Annual Get-Together. – The question was raised of whether this event had actually run its course, bearing in mind the attendance of new club members at the last event. Previous discussion had considered linking the event with a round of golf. It was decided that this subject should be discussed further at a later meeting.

SBa.  Our Lady Captain was pleased to bring good news about the recovery of two of our members, Pam Frith and Val Boothman who had both recently been in hospital.

A discussion took place concerning the provision of refreshments for the ladies after matches. It was agreed that all communications relating to this provision should, in the first instance go through the Committee. All members should be made aware of this procedure.
Liz Mettam celebrates her 90th birthday in August of this year. Clearly the Ladies wish to help her celebrate this great event and discussion followed regarding a game of golf and celebratory food and drink.  SBa will investigate further and report back.
There being no further business the meeting closed at   7.05 p.m.

Date of next meeting:   Wednesday 17th  May 2017

Location:  Jubilee Room, Wheathill Golf Club at 6.00.p.m.

Signed as correct  ……………………………………..Date…………………
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